November 1, 2016
Dear Jeff and Carlyn,
Enclosed you will find a letter for your candidates for the RCA Cursillo weekend to be held at Pine Lakes Camp, near Eldora, Iowa, November 3 - 6, 2016. Please forward that letter to your candidates as soon as possible. We are doing this through you so that both the candidates and sponsors are notified. We pray that God will bless all of you as you prepare for the weekend. Please remember to assist your candidates in any way you can. We encourage you to write palanca that is very personal to your candidates. This will be so meaningful if you include words of encouragement regarding their individual talents or personal qualities and if you let them know why you appreciate them.

A few days after you have sent or given the letter to the candidates you are sponsoring, please visit with them personally or by telephone to determine whether or not they plan to attend. If they are unable to attend, please give me a call as soon as possible to enable making any necessary changes for the weekend. My phone number is listed below. If you need to call for an emergency over the weekend, please call Scott Wildeboer at 319-231-2997.
Pine Lake Camps is located at 32203 230th Street, Eldora. Just east of Eldora on Hwy 175, turn north onto Hwy 118, then right onto 230th Street, which curves and ends at the campground. Signs will be posted. When you bring your candidate on Thursday evening, please have them check in at the conference room (registration is from 7:00-7:30 p.m.) and get their bunk assignments. Then please help them get their things into their cabin. After they have signed the nametag on their bunk, take them back to the conference room and introduce them to a member of the team. 
You are invited to return for Fourth Day Liturgy on Sunday afternoon prior to the Closing. Please arrive at the campground around 3:30. There will be signs or people to guide you to the right building. The weekend should be completed, including supper, by 7:30-8:00 for you to return your candidates home. 
We thank you most sincerely for your support and prayers.

God’s peace be with you!
Scott and Jackie Wildeboer

21356 Hwy 57

Parkersburg, IA 50665




319-231-2997
Email: slwildeboer@msn.com
If your candidate has any dietary or special needs, please advise us promptly to enable proper planning and preparations. Thank you.

